
Rotary Club of Honolulu 
Date November 23, 2021 

Presiding: Gwen Yamamoto Lau 

President GWEN YAMAMOTO LAU called our meeting to order.  Rob Hale gave the 
inspiration. Robyn McCreary led us in the pledge.  Kent Reinker led us in the National 
Anthem.  Gwen Yamamoto Lau introduced our guests.  Saima Mahkdoom provided a 
vocational minute.  She is with the United States Patent and Trademark Office.  Virtual 
Meeting Maestro: Brian Dunkel. 

NOVEMBER ANNIVERSARIES   

Lucci Pinoliad 1 year 
Brian Dunkel  4 years 
Tammy Evrard 7 years 
Gigi Davidson  9 years 
Richard Hunter 20 years 
Sax Barrett  21 years 
Sally Mist  23 years 
Jake Jacobs  31 years 
Alice Tucker  32 years 
Linda Coble  34 years 

ADDITIONAL ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

ERIN: A membership pau hana to meet new members is on Tuesday December 7 at Pacific 
Club. 

RICH: Announced slate of officers nominated for the next Rotary year: Kevin Hall, 
Treasurer; Scotty Anderson, Secretary; Lyla Berg, President; and Al Linton, President-
Elect.  Jim Harrow has been nominated for the Board and need one more nomination.   

GWEN: Gwen asked for any further nominations.  Bub Wo nominated Peg Jackson.  
Nominations were closed; voting will occur at the annual meeting on December 14. 

GWEN: Seeking proposals for use of funds to be given to charitable organizations. Working 
with other clubs to man the water station at the Kahala gas station in the marathon. Need 
volunteers to man the water station. 

GWEN:  Rotarians of the month are Reese Liggett and Ben Eger. 

BREAKOUT ROOM: Share what you are most thankful for this year. 

Kent Reinker introduced Dr. Paul Moroz, pediatric orthopedic surgeon at Shriners 
Hospital for Children, and a fellow Rotarian. Dr. Moniz volunteers to bring medical care to 
children throughout the world. He discussed perspectives and challenges in global health 



projects. He has been all over the world to countries in Africa, Asia and the South Pacific to 
bring health care and surgery to children in countries which lack facilities and equipment.  
He encourages anyone, not just physicians, to assist with global health care. He works with 
interns, residents, and other health care professionals in these countries to train them, 
bringing much need equipment and expertise. He has started and participated in a Rotary 
Global Grant, Supporting Pediatric Emergency and Acute Care in Palau.  He hopes to have 
Rotary Clubs throughout the Pacific Rim contribute to provide pediatric care in the Pacific 
Rim.  

GWEN: No meeting next week.  The next meeting is December 7, with special guest General 
Eric Shinseki.  This will be a joint meeting with 3 other Rotary Clubs.  There will be a 
different zoom link for this meeting.   

HAPPY THANKSGIVING! 

MEETING IS ADJOURNED 

Nancy N.  Grekin, Scribe 
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